
If you own a long van or heavy duty pickup truck, you
should check the manufacturer's web site or
Edmunds.com to check overall length and gross vehicle
weight.  As always, trucks and vans making deliveries or
working at a job site are permitted.

Snow and Ice Cause Power Outages in Virginia Hills and Wider Area
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President Zecca indicated his intent to get a speaker
from Dominion to speak at a future VHCA meeting.

Finally, Dominion recommends that homeowners unplug
all electronics devices that aren't plugged into a surge
strip to avoid damage from a surge when power is
restored.  Think particularly about cell phones charging.

Dominion asks that generator users be careful not to
operate it in a closed space.  They remind users that it is
illegal to plug the generator directly into a receptacle in
the house, as that endangers its repair crews by sending
power back into the power lines.

Dominion advises that if anyone seeing a downed power
line that should stay away from the area and
immediately call 1-866-DOM help.  There is an additional
option for such reporting that takes the caller to a live
service representative.

Dominion also has a map that pinpoints outages in its
service area that operates full time. It can be found at
http://outagemap.dom.com/DomComFlexOutageViewer/i
ndex.html.  Click on a colored dot to learn about that
particular outage and see the estimated power
restoration time. Estimated restoration time can also be
obtained by using the automated voice system at 1-866-
DOM-HELP by working through the menu as if reporting
the power outage again. There is a choice for the
restoration time at the end of the prompts.

When a storm is approaching, Dominion puts up a storm
center on its web site, www.dom.com. Typing "storm
center" into the search box, makes it easy to find. It
contains much helpful advice on what to do to prepare
for a potential loss of power.

On the night of Wednesday, January 26th at 8:35 PM,
the community of Virginia Hills went dark due to massive
power outages that also affected much of the Rose Hill,
Telegraph Road, and Route 1 area.  Wet snow and ice
on trees caused trees and limbs to fall on power lines,
causing the outage. The Echo was able to find no home
in Virginia Hills that did not lose power.

While Dominion Virginia Power had anticipated the
storm, accessibility issues and traffic slowed the
response.  Dominion brought in workers from its Eastern
and Central Regions, and, to fully restore Fairfax
County, 200 contract personnel from Duke Power in
North Carolina.

Power was first restored to some sections of Virginia
Hills at 1:00 AM the next morning (Thursday), mostly
areas in the middle of the neighborhood between The
Parkway and Dorset Drive.  The end nearest Lee District
Park was restored about 2:30-3:00 AM, and the section
on the other side of The Parkway was restored at about
4:15 AM.  Unfortunately, Berkshire drive was not
restored until Friday morning at 11:00 AM due to what
the Echo believes was an issue with damaged
transformers.

Dominion Power asks homeowners who have lost power
to call 1-866-DOM-HELP to report their power outage
into the automated system.  This helps pinpoint the
areas of trouble and speed up the power restoration.
Dominion also asks that residents call if the phone
number on their account is outdated, since the system
used the phone number to locate the service address.  If
a customer also has a cell number, he/she should add
that, particularly as FiOS or cable phone systems go off
in the home when the backup battery goes out.
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The President's Corner
Comment from VHCA President Ralph Zecca

In my last two articles, I discussed the need for
community within our neighborhood and the role of the
Virginia Hills Citizens Association (VHCA). Now, I would
like to discuss the role each of you has in the VHCA and
our neighborhood. The VHCA is only good as its
members. Without your help, time, and input, the VHCA
cannot effectively address the concerns that affect each
of us. Your active participation is absolutely essential in
keeping this neighborhood the quality place for our
families. However, I feel there is a need to explain what
forms this active participation should take.

Complaints Against Fellow Neighbors: It should be
noted that the VHCA is not a homeowners’ association.
The VHCA cannot direct or order residents to abide by
Fairfax County's housing and zoning ordinances, and it
cannot fine or charge them if they fail to do so. In the
spirit of community building, I do ask that if there is a
concern/potential violation, you first talk to your
neighbor. A lot of miscommunication can be avoided
with simple, honest and open communication. If a
complaint is brought to the VHCA, the first question we
will ask is whether the complainant has engaged the
neighbor. So please do the neighborly thing first. It is
what we would want if someone is upset about our
behavior. If this does not work, then please feel free to
contact the VHCA.

Complaints regarding Neighborhood-wide Issues:
Several members have raised concerns about cars
speeding through our neighborhood. The VHCA is now
engaging the Fairfax County Police and Supervisor Jeff
McKay about speed reducing methods that can be
implemented to keep our children safe. So please keep
bringing issues like these to the attention of the VHCA!

Volunteering: Virginia Hills has more than 850 homes
and there are so many issues that need to be
addressed. The VHCA not only needs officers, but it
also needs volunteers who are willing to welcome new
neighbors, help shovel snow for our elderly neighbors,
and help set up social events. Please reach out to the
VHCA if you are interested in doing these things -- or if
you have other ideas please reach out to the VHCA!

Cheers,
Ralph

Visit our web site at
www.VirginiaHills.org

Virginia Hills Citizens Association Officers 2009-2010

The Virginia Hills Echo
Editor Doug Boulter
Graphic Assistance John Drummond
Publisher The Print Shop

Single Issue Advertising Rates

Back page $90 Quarter page $35
Full page $85 Business card            $13
Half page $45

For yearly discount rate, see www.virginiahills.org/Echo.html

President Ralph Zecca President@virginiahills.org
Vice President Vacant VP@virginiahills.org
Treasurer Robin Welsh Treasurer@virginiahills.org
Secretary Debbie Bodlander Secretary@virginiahills.org
Membership Vacant Membership@virginiahills.org
Echo Editor Doug Boulter Echo@virginiahills.org



3

VHCA Members for 2010-2011

Ed & Sandy Conrad, Jody Hughes, Roger & Deborah
Kinder, Jim Lieb, Jim & JoAnn McCracken, Marie Moore,
Jason & Robyn Morrissette, Warren Suyderhoud, Randy
& June Thomas, Ed Zahrobsky.

If you haven't yet joined the Association or renewed for
the current year, please do so by filling out the
membership form in the opposite column and mailing it
to the address shown.

Scouts at December VHCA Meeting

To honor the lives lost at Pearl Harbor on December 7,
1941, Boy Scout Troop 4077 presented the colors at the
December meeting of the Virginia Hills Citizens
Association.  The Scouts were led by Virginia Hills
resident Eagle Scout Alexi McHugh, a senior at Hayfield
High School. Alexi and a team of seasoned Scouts
including Hunter Erickson, Francisco Nieves, and Dylan
Routt opened the ceremonies with order and discipline.
The Scouts were warmly received and obvious civic
pride was evidenced by the disciplined and professional
nature of the Troop 4077 Color Guard.

As a service to our community, and as a way to
demonstrate respect for our country, the Scouts of Troop
4077 have a ceremony every other month to
ceremonially destroy worn and tattered American flags
by fire.  If you have a flag that needs to be properly
destroyed, you may leave it at St. Mark's Episcopal
Church (where the troop meets) for the scouts.

Troop 4077 regards invitations to participate in
community events as an honor. Both the leaders and
the boys thank the Association for the chance to
participate in the foundational working body of our nation
for civic involvement, the community association. This
kind of 'outreach' to our communities strengthens our
relationships with our neighbors. We look forward to
upcoming events that will allow us to fulfill the promise of
Boy Scouts of America.

- Scoutmaster Steve Routt

2010-2011 Membership

Mail to:  VHCA, P.O. Box 10837, Alexandria, VA
22310

I’d (We’d) like to join / renew my (our) membership
in the Virginia Hills Citizens Association.  Enclosed
are the annual membership dues of $7.00 per
household.  I am also including a contribution in the
amount of
$ ______________.

Name (s) _______________________________

Address _______________________________

City ___________________________________

Zip Code ___________

Phone ______________________

E-mail _________________________________

Comments: ____________________________

_______________________________________

_______________________________________

_______________________________________

_______________________________________

Checks for dues may be made payable to VHCA or
the Virginia Hills Citizens Association.

Note:
Restaurant discounts are only available to members
upon presentation of a valid VHCA membership
card.
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COLOR FLOORING
KITCHEN & BATH DESIGN CENTER

We provide complete in-house kitchen & bath remodeling
from framing to the fixtures

In your neighborhood for over 20 years

Exotic &
Eco-friendly

Flooring:
Cork

Bamboo
Marmoleum

Ceramic &
Porcelain Tile

BR111 - Exotic
Hardwood Flooring

Granite Counter
Top & Back Splash

UPTOWN SERVICE AT NEIGHBORHOOD PRICES

4

703-960-0220
5739 TELEGRAPH RD. ALEXANDRIA, VA 22303
HOURS: Mon - Sat 10am - 6:00pm    Sunday - Closed

Visit our web site at www.colorflooring.com 
or e-mail us at info@colorflooring.com

FLOORIN
G

Fine Carpeting - Rivington -Ohno - Hibernia - Fiberworks
Vinyl Sheet & Tile

Solid & Engineered Hardwoods



COLOR FLOORING
KITCHEN & BATH DESIGN CENTER

We do countertops:

703-960-0220
5739 TELEGRAPH RD. ALEXANDRIA, VA 22303
HOURS: Mon - Sat 10am - 6:00pm    Sunday - Closed

Visit our web site at www.colorflooring.com 
or e-mail us at info@colorflooring.com

FLOORIN
G

FLOORIN
G

Additional Services by Color Flooring
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®

L I V I N G  S P A C E S

Corian, ceramic, quartz, marble,  
granite, and laminate.

Basement Finishing
Framing

Drywall or Paneling
Painting
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School Highlights and Happenings
Brad Center, Lee District School Board Member

Happy New Year! For many of us, this is a time of
reflection and resolution setting -- it is for me. Every
New Year, I try to evaluate what I’ve done well as your
School Board member and what I could improve in the
coming year. My assessment is based on your feedback
and my own introspection. Regular readers know that I
always close my newsletter with the request . "As
always, please contact me with your questions,
concerns, or comments; I do my job best when I
hear from you!" I am grateful so many of you have
responded, because your feedback has helped me to do
my job better.

I probably don’t need to remind you that we are still in
the grip of a severe budget crisis, with increasing student
enrollment, and significant policy decisions looming that
could greatly impact how we do business in
FCPS. Now, more than ever, open and transparent
communication is essential. As citizens of Fairfax
County, you trust us to educate your children and to use
FCPS resources wisely; as taxpayers, you have the right
to know what factors we consider in our decision
making. The Board understands that and we’ve
committed to providing as much information as possible
on our website, through community presentations, via
our school PTAs, and in educational forums … these are
just a few. We realize, though, when dealing with
informed, intelligent constituents; we will not always
reach a consensus or support for any specific Board
decision. That’s fine. Open and informed debate is the

heart of our democracy. But if conversations turn from
issues to personal attacks, it does little to move the
debate forward and help our children. Sometimes Board
members are "accused” of not listening to constituents
when decisions run counter to the wishes of certain
individuals or groups. I can assure you we listen and we
consider every viewpoint; we spend considerable time
and thought deliberating before we make a decision.
We know the Board’s actions impact our school system,
our parents, and our community.

As your Board member, in 2011, I will continue to ask for
your input, to listen to your concerns and suggestions,
and to use your feedback to do my job better. My New
Year’s resolution will be a renewed focus on the fact that
“as School Board members, we work with the parents,
community, and employees; but we work FOR the
students!
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Message from Supervisor McKay

After Snowmaggedon last February, I was hoping for a
warm and dry 2011.  That’s not looking promising since
our first snow arrived on December 16, well before the
official start of winter.  So -- what do you do when you
look out the window at streets that have disappeared
under a blanket of white?

In Fairfax County, snow removal is almost always the
responsibility of VDOT (the state) or private property
owners -- not Fairfax County.  Roads in the state system
are maintained by VDOT.  Private streets, often in town
house communities, are the responsibility of those
communities.  If you don’t know if a road is state or
privately owned, please give us a call and we will check
for you.  Please note that snow removal on public
sidewalks is the responsibility of the individual property
owner.  Please be a good citizen and shovel your walk
and help out your neighbors who may be elderly or in
poor health and unable to clear theirs.

You can reach VDOT directly to report streets needing
plowing or sanding by calling 1-800-FOR-ROAD (1-800-
367-7623) or by email at novainfo@vdot.virginia.gov.  (1-
800-367-76243 replaces the 703-383-VDOT number you

may have called in the past.  This is also the number to
call to report potholes or other road problems.)

If you’d rather not call VDOT, my office can always
contact VDOT on your behalf.  If our office is closed, you
can leave a message on our answering machine (703-
971-6262) or send email Leedist@fairfaxcounty.gov. In
case of snow or other inclement weather, we monitor
phones and email around the clock.

After last year’s extraordinary back-to-back February
storms Fairfax County held a snow summit with VDOT to
analyze the snow removal problems and identify
improvements.  As a result of this summit, VDOT made
a number of changes to its snow removal operations.
You can find more information about VDOT’s snow
removal operations, including the improvements they’ve
made after last year’s historic storms and their road
clearing priorities, on my website at
http://fairfaxcounty.gov/lee/pdffiles/snow_fact_sheet_201
0.pdf

Please support our advertisers!



Want one who is: an energized, responsive, 
passionate, thorough, disciplined, focused, dynamic, 
listing and selling machine who has a great track 
record throughout Northern Virginia?

Need a Realtor?

Call:

CHECK WITH
THE JIM(s) TUCKER FIRST

I am honored that
my son has chosen to 
follow in my footsteps.

Status	 Style	 Address	 BR	 FB	 HB	 List $	 Close $	 Bsmt  	Gar

ACTIVE 	 Raised Rambler 	 6311 GENTELE CT 	 4	 2	 0	 $375,000 		  Yes 	

ACTIVE 	 Rambler 	 6309 THE PKWY 	 3	 1	 0	 $369,000 		  No 	

ACTIVE 	 Rambler 	 6324 DORSET DR 	 4	 2	 0	 $323,700 		  Yes 	 1

ACTIVE 	 Rambler 	 6417 PROSPECT TER 	 3	 2	 0	 $355,000 		  Yes 	 1

CNTG/NO KO 	Rambler 	 6513 ENFIELD DR 	 3	 2	 0	 $399,000 		  No 	

CNTG/NO KO 	Rambler 	 6308 PROSPECT TER 	 4	 2	 0	 $399,500 		  Yes 	

CNTG/NO KO 	Rambler 	 6425 VIRGINIA HILLS AVE 	 4	 2	 0	 $389,900 		  Yes 	

CNTG/KO 	 Rambler 	 6514 ENFIELD DR 	 3	 1	 0	 $300,000 		  No 	 1

SOLD 	 Rambler 	 6406 PROSPECT TER 	 3	 2	 0	 $389,950 	 $389,950 	 Yes 	

SOLD 	 Bilevel 	 6413 BERKSHIRE DR 	 3	 2	 0	 $367,000 	 $367,000 	 Yes 	

SOLD 	 Rambler 	 3709 AUSTIN AVE 	 3	 2	 0	 $250,000 	 $250,000 	 Yes 	

SOLD 	 Rambler 	 6325 DORSET DR 	 3	 2	 0	 $349,000 	 $350,000 	 Yes 	

SOLD 	 Rambler 	 6507 DORSET DR 	 3	 2	 0	 $219,900 	 $231,500 	 Yes 	

EXPIRED 	 Raised Rambler 	 6403 WILCOX CT 	 3	 1	 1	 $365,000 		  Yes 	

WITHDRN 	 Rambler 	 6108 PIKE CT 	 4	 2	 0	 $345,000 		  Yes 	

WITHDRN 	 Rambler 	 3712 LOGAN CT 	 4	 2	 0	 $250,000 		  Yes 	

WITHDRN 	 Rambler 	 6308 PROSPECT TER 	 4	 2	 0	 $399,700 		  Yes 	

Thinking of Buying or Selling?

Recent Virginia Hills Real Estate Market Activity
Welcome to my newest
team member, JIM
TUCKER.

All information deemed reliable, not guaranteed and comes compliments of Metropolitan Regional Information System® back 60 days from 1/31/2011

ADVANTAGE YOU!

GET THE HIGH
ENERGY OF YOUTH
ALONG WITH OVER 20
YEARS EXPERIENCE,
ALL WITH ONE CALL!

Visit me on the web at:
http://www.jimtucker.com

Email to jim@jimtucker.com (703) 960-5469

THE #1 SELLING REALTOR IN VIRGINIA HILLS FOR YEARS

Page & Associates
4015 Chain Bridge Road

Suite C
Fairfax, Virginia 22030
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